Bradworthy CP School
Tuesday 24th February

Dear Parents,

PTA
Please don’t forget the PTA meeting which is taking place in school on Thursday evening.

We really do want to see a lot of new faces because the PTA needs your support if it is to continue.

Our PTA does a huge amount of work for the school and raises a great deal of money for our children each year. 

For a number of years this excellent work has been done by a small group of parents who now wish to stand down. Obviously this means we need some new volunteers.

Please don’t be put of by the thought of being left alone to organise things. We have always worked as a team and I’m sure this will continue in the future.

I look forward to seeing you on Thursday evening at 7.30pm.

Year 6 SAT Revision Classes

The additional classes for children in Year 6 will start again this Wednesday (25th February) after school. The children will have a short break at 3.30pm and the extra class will then go on until 5.00pm.

These extra classes have proved very successful over the last few years and were a great benefit to all of the children who took part. Over the years all of the children in Year 6 have taken part and I hope that this will be the case again this year.

We will hold the extra class every week, up to Wednesday 6th May which is the week before the SATs.

SAT week is the week of Monday 11th May.

The classes will be taught by Miss Daniel, Miss Kent and I. The children will be split into small groups and the vast majority of preparation for the children’s SATs in May will take place during these sessions.

Although this does mean an extra workload for the children I think that this is the most appropriate way of preparing for the children’s tests because it means we are still able to teach a full curriculum during the school day each week, and I believe that this is important.

If any of the children who travel to school by bus will have a problem getting home please let me know and I’ll organise a lift for them.

Books
As you know Chrissie Wilson is running a second hand book stall in school this year.

There is a bookcase in reception. If you have any second hand books we would be grateful if you would donate them to school. All you have to do is bring them, or send them, in and leave them on the bookcase. If it’s full leave them in the box beside it and Chrissie will sort them out.

The books cost 50p each. If you want to buy a book simply take it and leave 50p in the honesty box which is on the bookcase.

Our stock of books is getting a bit low so if you have any that you can donate please send them in.
Medicine forms
As a staff we are not obliged to give children medicine in school, however we are happy to do so.

If you wish us to administer medicine or tablets to your child you must fill in a medicine form and there can be no exceptions to this.

The form can be downloaded from our website or obtained from the office.
Parking

Can I remind you that you should not park your cars at the front of the school when dropping off or picking up your children. In our view it is dangerous to park your cars here and nobody would like to see a child hurt.

We are happy for you to bring your car into our car park but where possible we would prefer you park on the square and walk up to school, especially if you are arriving close to the beginning or end of the school day.

Thank you for your support in this matter.

Playground Committee
Bradworthy’s Playground Committee has reformed and it is their intention to redevelop and improve the village play area on the far side of the school field.
We have already surveyed the opinion of our children and the children in Class 5 have produced a detailed report which has been presented to the Playground Committee.
The report is very clear that in the opinion of our children the play area is run down and of a poor quality. The view of our children is that it should be improved. 
Their report is available from school and if anyone would like to see a copy get in touch and we’ll be happy to send you one.

The playground committee is very interested to hear your views on this and if you would like to give an opinion please try and come along to their next meeting.
It is being held ahead of our PTA meeting this Thursday at 7.00pm so please try and come along early to share your views, or at least to show support for this scheme. 
School Uniform

We are very grateful to you as parents for ensuring that the children are always well turned out in school uniform. We have encouraged the wearing of shorts and skirts, throughout the winter months and it is good that so many children have been able to do so.

As we head towards the Easter break I’m sure that the rest of the children will also go back into shorts and skirts and it would be good if we could encourage this wherever possible.

For many years the school has had a compulsory summer uniform and, as in previous years, the children will need to wear the following items of uniform when they return to school after Easter for the summer term:

Boys -
School Sweatshirt.

Girls -
School sweatshirt.

Yellow polo shirt.


Yellow polo shirts.


Grey shorts.



Grey skirt or blue gingham dress 

Long grey socks.



Long white socks or grey tights.

Black footwear.



Black footwear.
Please try to make sure that shorts and skirts are of an appropriate length, which is to say that they finish just above the knee. In particular we would prefer that the girl’s skirts weren’t too short.

As usual the school is selling uniform and I know that Rose is keen to place an order so if you do wish to buy any items of clothing from us please get in touch as soon as possible.

If you want an order form you can download it from our website or you can ring the office on 01409 241365.

Many parents buy uniform from us each year but, obviously, you only have to order through us if you want to. This said I would be very grateful if you stick to the above colours wherever you are getting your children's uniform from.
School Meals
Can I remind you that in some circumstances children are entitled to free school meals.

Your child should qualify for free meals if you receive Income Based Jobseeker’s Allowance, the Guarantee Element of Pensions Credit or Child Tax Credit. 

In addition to providing children with the good quality meals which they are entitled, increasing the number of free school meals we serve increases the amount of funding which the school gets each year as part of its annual budget.

It is in everyone’s interests that everyone who is entitled applies so if you think your child / children may be please get in touch with our office.

All communications linked to this will be completely confidential.  

Eyeshine
I’ve enclosed a copy of a leaflet which our school nurse brought into school today.

It sounds like a great opportunity to spend a couple of free days playing with the kids on Dartmoor.

I suppose the thought of doing this could be your idea of a weekend from hell but I suppose there’s a slight chance that it might be nice !!! 

If you’re interested contact Eyeshine.
Finally can I remind you that you are always very welcome in school. We very much value your input and we hope that you will feel able to approach us over any issue, however small it may seem.

Please don’t hesitate if you wish to speak to any of us over any issue.

Yours sincerely
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Richard Stephenson (Headteacher Bradworthy CP School)

